# **NEWSLETTER**



Congratulations to our stars of the week Well Done!

Class 1: James M and Maria

Class 2: Thomas S and Guy

Headteacher's Award: Zachary, Riley, Megan W and Pip



12th July 2019

# Hap

#### Happy Birthday to

Ella who was 5 on Wednesday 10th July and Annabelle who will be 5 on Sunday 14th July.

#### **Numbers Club July**

1st Prize: Mr Michael Wallbank (104) 2nd Prize: Mrs Lizzie Jackson (115

#### **Presents within School**

Unfortunately, and regrettably due to the new safeguarding standards, we have been informed that staff and volunteers can no longer purchase individual gifts for any child. Likewise, staff do not expect to receive any gifts. We would like to reassure you though that birthday treats and any whole school activities will not be affected.

#### **Blackpool Zoo**

Please can children be at school prompt on Tuesday morning in order for the coach to set off from school by 9.00am, hopefully before.

### <u>Minibus</u>

There will be no minibus drop off on Friday 19th July, all children need to be collected from school at 12.00.

#### **Leavers Service**

Our end of year leavers service takes place at 11.00am on Friday 19th July, with refreshments serviced from 10.30am. This is when we say a fond farewell to Guy, Oscar, Grace, James, Alysha and Thomas. Everyone is welcome to join us for this service. School will then close at 12.00 for the Summer Holidays.

#### **Headlice**

Please be vigilant and check your child's hair on a regular basis throughout the week and treat as necessary.

#### **Defib Update**

The Friends and Governors have been working together to source and purchase a defibrillator. One has now been sourced and purchased from the North West Air Ambulance and it will be installed shortly into the new academic year. North West Ambulance will then come and give the whole community a free training course when it's up and running.

## Mini-Roots Pre-School

The pre-school sessions will start again on Tuesday 10th September 1.30-3.00. please spread the word amongst family and friends.

There will be no newsletter distributed next Friday 19th July, however there will be one posted to the website, giving award winners and birthday information. Newsletters are always available for you to view on our website at <a href="https://www.claughtonprimary.co.uk">www.claughtonprimary.co.uk</a>

#### W/C 15th July 2019

Mon 15th		Pupil reports will be distributed to parents today.
Tues 16th	9.00-2.30	Whole School Trip to Blackpool Zoo , normal school finish time with the minibus running as normal.
Wed 17th	10.30	Whole School Swimming
Thurs 18th		Claughton's Got Talent during the day.
		No after school clubs today the minibus will run at 3.30pm
Fri 19th	10.30	Refreshments available in school (All welcome)
	11.00	Leavers Service in School (All Welcome)
	12.00	School closes for Summer (All children need collecting from school the minibus will not be running)

#### **Diary Dates**

Mon 2nd Sept INSET DAY (School closed to pupils)

Tues 3rd Sept 8.50 School Re-opens

Lets try and raise money the easy way! https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/claughtonstmarys/

..... and finally

I would like to thank the children, parents, staff and Governors for a productive and fruitful school year. We are blessed to have such an enthusiastic and supportive community which really makes a positive contribution to our school.

We especially thank our children in Year 6 (Guy, Oscar, Grace, James, Thomas and Alysha) who have contributed to our school in so many ways over the years and we wish them every continued success in the future.

Please find attached the results of our recent parent questionnaire which celebrates the good things that we do and suggests areas to improve which I will endeavour to do in the new school year.

Have a lovely Summer!

Thank you

G.McKevitt